
TOWN OF REDINGTON SHORES 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

SPECIAL MEETING 

MINUTES 

 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2020 – 6:00 p.m. 

VIA ZOOM 

 

Present upon roll call: Commissioner Blackburn, Commissioner Neal, Vice Mayor Robinson, 

Mayor Henderson, and Attorney Rubenstein 

 

Appointment of District Four Commissioner 

Mayor Henderson asked if any of the applicants were joined on the meeting.  Mayor Henderson 

stated four applications were received.  One applicant, Bill Krajewski, addressed the 

Commission telling them what he will bring to the Commission if he is appointed.  Vice Mayor 

Robinson reported Mr. Krajewski is on the Finance Board and the Personnel Committee.  After 

asking several times if any other applicants were joined on the meeting and would like to address 

the Commission and there being none, Vice Mayor Robinson moved to appoint Bill Krajewski to 

fulfill the unexpired term of District Four Commissioner, seconded by Commissioner Blackburn.  

Roll call: all yes. 

 

Oath of Office – District Four Commissioner 

Attorney Rubenstein administered the Oat of Office to Commissioner Krajewski. 

 

Award Bid for Del Bello Dock Repair 

Commissioner Blackburn moved to table this item, seconded by Vice Mayor Robinson.  Reason 

being is the quotes that have been received are hugely different and there is more to fix then what 

was sent out in the bid.  would like to re-bid this project. 

 

Approval of Purchase for new Public Works Truck 

Commissioner Blackburn reported to the Commission, that when she first came on as 

Commissioner, the public works staff asked for a new truck.  The quote received is from the 

Florida Sheriff Contract. Both maintenance staff members have reviewed the quote and are 

happy with the purchase.  Two of the trucks will be traded in.  A new crane and lift are included 

in the quote.  Commissioner Blackburn stated Chief Swann was extremely helpful in obtaining 

the bid.  Chief Swann stated they recently purchased a similar vehicle.    Commissioner Neal 

stated it is a fine truck, a good price and that Steve and Brad need to learn how to take care of the 

vehicles better than they have in the past.  Commissioner Blackburn moved to amend the Capital 

Improvement Budget for the purchase of the truck out of the One Cent Sales Tax money in the 

amount of $46,198.00, seconded by Vice Mayor Robinson.  Roll call: all yes. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Mary F. Palmer, MMC 

Town Clerk 


